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On June 15, 2023, Chair Gensler and SEC staff met with the Depository Trust and Clearing Corporation 
(DTCC) to discuss, among other matters, the Treasury Clearing Rule. DTCC discussed FICC’s operations, 
membership access, sponsored program and margin requirements and segregated funds in relation to 
the Treasury Clearing rule. DTCC also shared a T+1 status update of implementation and testing timeline 
and distributed ledger technology research and development.  
 

• Treasury Clearing Rule, S7-23-22 
 

Members of the SEC included:  
• Chair Gary Gensler 
• Amanda Fischer, Chief of Staff 
• Heather Percival, Trading and Markets Counsel 
• Jeff Mooney, Associate Director, Office of Clearance and Settlement, Division of Trading and 

Markets 
 
Representatives from DTCC included:  

• Frank LaSalla, President & Chief Executive Officer 
• Ann Shuman, Managing Director & General Counsel 
• Tim Cuddihy, Managing Director & Group Chief Risk Officer 


